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Poway School Employees Association

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Wednesday, December 14, 2011
PSEA Office, 13378 Poway Road, Poway 92064
5:00 – 6:30 P.M.
CALL TO ORDER 5:00 P.M.

	BOARD OF Directors

	PRESENT
	ABSENT

	President Turner, President

Linda Farmer, Vice President

Yoenda Dornan, Secretary

Mary Jo Stollfuss, Treasurer

Heather Perry, Member at Large (3-Year)


	Courtney Davis Martin, Parliamentarian
Doug Crooks, Member at Large (2-Year)

	OTHERS PRESENT

	8 additional members present


GUEST SPEAKERS

None

Review of Minutes 

Lynnette Turner made an amendment to the minutes from the previous meeting.  Adding, to the third bullet of General Council, an apostrophe to PUSD ‘s motion to dismiss. Motion to approve minutes as amended by Susan Hartman; second by Mary Jo Stollfuss. Motion carried.
Officer reports

PRESIDENT’S REPORT – Lynnette Turner:
· Lynnette Turner spoke about attending a School Services Budget Meeting, which would interpret the Governor’s budget so we would be hearing what the District is hearing first hand. This information would help with negotiations. We will be tagging along with the District’s membership, and will avoid paying the membership fee.
· Lynnette also addressed the 3 + 3 letter that went out to IA’s which explained, ‘where we are with this issue, and that the grievance has been filed’.  At the first meeting regarding this issue, the District seems agreeable to move forward and resolve this issue.  Discussions are underway and we are looking to a settlement after the break.

· Lynnette touched on the start of negotiations beginning in the New Year.  The District would like us to present our Sunshine Proposal by January 11, 2012, so it can go to the School Board Meeting in January.  We are working to this end, but if we are not ready at that time we will present our Sunshine Proposal in February 2012, for the February School Board Meeting.  We will keep you in the loop as to this progress.

· Lynnette spoke on the two grievances that are in process.  The 3 + 3 IA’s and the purchasing/buyer layoff issue. There are meetings scheduled in January for both of these grievances and we are looking for resolution.
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT – Linda Farmer:
· Linda Farmer spoke on the budget information in California and the impact that it will have on us directly.  PUSD had made allowances so that we will not have any additional cuts this school year, this includes busing.  The information that is coming from Sacramento is better than what it could have been, and the largest impact will be to Colleges and upper education.
· Linda Farmer reported that our cuts are estimated to be around $13.00 per student.  This could have been $230.00 per student, so we are ok for now.
· Linda also informed us about activity tickets that we are looking to have.  She hopes to finalize the arrangement with SBPEA next month.
SECRETARY’S REPORT – Yoenda Dornan:
· None reported.
TREASURER’S REPORT – Mary Jo Stollfuss:
· Treasurer’s report read and explained by Mary Jo Stollfuss.  Treasurer’s report accepted and filed as read.
· Mary Jo Stollfuss reported that we have a billing issue with AT&T. Services are not being provided as contracted.
· Mary Jo also reported that our membership is up from 633 to 671 thanks to new memberships brought to us from Julie Young/IA (14 new members) and Mary Lopez (8 new members) Thank you to everyone who has added membership to PSEA.

· Mary Jo shared that the Hudson audit is being finalized and the notice mailed to non-members.
Parliamentarian’s Report: Courtney Davis-Martin
· None reported.

Members’ at large report: Doug Crooks, Heather Perry
· None reported.
General Counsel’s Report: Jim Cunningham, Esq.
· Jim Cunningham was not present.  Lynnette addressed this report in the President’s report, concerning grievances.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Scholarship

Chapter 313, CSEA scholarship money is in committee with Jan Williams at the lead.  Martha Parham, Tim Purvis, and Candy Smiley formed a Selection Review Committee to review the 33 applicants and make ten awards of $500 each.
Site Representation

We still need approximately seven more reps for schools who don’t have a contact person.


Some discussion was made regarding the membership form.  It has been noted that the 
verbiage needs to be addressed so that employees are comfortable signing the form 
regarding pay deductions. The form is not clear about the fact that a dues increase can only occur with a vote of the membership. This will be addressed at the next Board of Directors meeting in January.
New Business:

Lynnette Turner motioned to address at the next Board of Directors meeting the verbiage on the membership form so employees have a clear understanding about payroll deductions.
Yoenda Dornan asked for membership input as to what is brought to the table in our negotiation Sunshine Proposal.  Discussions brought up health and welfare benefits, pay restoration, and arbitration. 
A question was asked regarding the money that we have in the bank and what we may need it for.  Lynnette Turner addressed this and the use of funds for possible litigation, self improvement in classes for employees, scholarships, saving money to be able to give back and provide for PSEA employees with all aspects of the Association in mind.

GOOD OF THE ORDER:
Susan Hartman’s daughter will be joining PSEA soon, as she has been employed by PUSD as an Instructional Assistant.  
Susan Hartman also shared information regarding her close family friend who was injured in battle, and is making a surprisingly strong recovery.  How the community gets involved and supports Poway families.  Her friend, Michael Fox was a graduate of RBHS.
Next membership meeting is Wednesday, January 11, 2012, 5:00 pm at the Poway PSEA office.

Next board meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 25, 2012, 5:00 pm at the Poway PSEA office.

ADJOURNMENT 5:55 P.M.

Motion to adjourn was made by Roberta Boyd, second by Mary Jo Stollfuss.  Adjournment approved by unanimous consent.  
First PSEA Ornament Exchange began.
ATTEST:


___________________________

Yoenda Dornan, PSEA Secretary 
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